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April 21, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am transmitting to the King County Council an ordinance that outlines my proposal for a monthly wholesale sewer rate for 2012, which maintains the current rate of $36.10 per residential customer equivalent for the second year in a row and establishes a capacity charge of $51.95, a 3 percent increase from the 2011 capacity charge.  The contracts with our component sewer agencies require the King County Council to adopt the 2012 sewer rate by June 30, 2011.

This rate proposal is consistent with the goals of King County’s Strategic Plan, as it guarantees funding for infrastructure that is crucial for both long-term and short-term economic development while safeguarding and enhancing King County’s natural resources and environment. 

I believe the rates are fair and appropriate given our service level commitments and the significant capital investments we have made to add new capacity and carry out upgrades as outlined in the 1999 Regional Wastewater Services Plan, including the Brightwater Treatment System Project, which is the largest expansion of our system in 50 years. 

Despite the blow of a severe recession that began in 2008, data from the 2010 U.S. Census and the Puget Sound Regional Council reveal without doubt that population growth and economic development have continued.  Our investments make sense in terms of our responsibility to plan for growth to protect public health, the environment, and our economy.
Continuing King County’s commitment to predictable and equitable rates which are supported by prudent financial management, this proposal was developed pursuant to the County’s adopted financial policies for the wastewater utility.  As such, it reflects the County’s commitment to building and operating facilities that protect public health, support regional environmental goals, and bolster the creation of public and private sector jobs during the economic recovery.  It also carefully considers the recommendations of the 34 customer agencies that contract with the County for wastewater treatment services.
My proposal emphasizes three key objectives: 
1. Continued emphasis on prudent financing methods that help protect our bond ratings.  I directed WTD to move toward more conservative financing practices in 2011 by discontinuing any further use of capitalized interest.  This has been achieved and the utility has maintained its high credit rating on a recent bond issuance.  I expect the proposal of $36.10 for the monthly rate and $51.95 for the capacity charge will generate the necessary revenue and debt service coverage to preserve the utility’s strong credit ratings of Aa3 by Moody’s and AA+ by Standard and Poor’s.
2. Controlling capital and operating expenditures while protecting public health and the environment.  Between 2011 and 2014, WTD has reduced planned capital spending by over $15 million by reprioritizing project schedules and requesting funding only for projects with a critical need to proceed during this time frame.  WTD maintains tight control of operating expenditures.  This is evidenced by its ability to open and operate the Brightwater Treatment Plant without adding any new full-time employees.  In addition, WTD attained more than $83.6 million in efficiencies through its innovative, decade-long Productivity Initiative Program.  WTD has committed to an additional $4.7 million in efficiencies from 2012 through 2014. 
3. Continue WTD’s Capital Program.  Dozens of capital projects now being carried out by the County’s clean-water utility inject millions of dollars into the economy each year and support creation of private sector jobs.  This infrastructure also supports planned growth and economic development over the long term.  However, in order to continue my commitment to managing sewer rates in 2013 and 2014, WTD has delayed several capital projects in the 2011 to 2014 period. 
Another important component of the proposal is that it reflects the valuable input I have received from the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee (MWPAAC), which represents the 34 customer agencies that contract with King County for wastewater treatment services.  Enclosed is a letter from MWPAAC supporting my proposal. WTD will continue to work with them to discuss current financial developments.  In addition, the Wastewater Treatment Division will continue its efforts to work with the local sewer agencies on an extension and amendment of the sewage disposal agreement or contract.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-684-1236, or at pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  I urge you to support this proposal that will protect the financial health of our clean-water utility.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Rob Shelley, Financial Advisor, Seattle NW Securities
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Division Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, DES

Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Pam Elardo, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division, DNRP[image: image1.png]



